

Battle of the Books (BOB) Club Tournament



This year's Battle of Books (BOB) tournament will be held this coming Tuesday, March 28, from 9:15 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. Twenty teams across eight different schools will unite in a "battle" over their knowledge of this year's selection of books. St. Serra's BOB Club members will compete in groups, comprising a total of three teams in the tournament this year.

Under the direction of BOB Club parent volunteers, Deanna DeRosa and Veronica Martinez, and Mrs.

Sandy Supple, our St. Serra Librarian who has acted as their faculty advisor, this year's club members have been meeting weekly since last summer. They have spent many hours discussing and analyzing the twenty age-appropriate books they have read over the past year. It's all in preparation for the upcoming "Jeopardy-style" tournament, which will be hosted by St. Margaret's Episcopal School in San Juan Capistrano.

During each round, teams will be quizzed on the books they have read, with the top scorers moving up the ladder to the finals. Tournament questions require teams to be able to recall specific information from the books. All questions will be asked by a judge and will begin with, "In which book..." The correct title earns three points, and the correct author earns an additional two points. The team with the most points at the end of the tournament will win a trophy for their school.

We wish to congratulate this year's outstanding BOB team, and wish them all the best in the tournament!

BOB Club Members: 2022-2023

Ella C., Laura C., Chloe C., Fabrizio D., Cameron F., Erin G., Andrew H., Aarika J., Alexis J., Cal J., Jayme L., Sophia L., Abram M., Anthea M., Cassidy P., Riley P., Sebastian R., Emma R., Lily S., and Annie S.

Auditors (students who assist in all aspects of team preparation): Paul C. and Dominic D.